August 18, 2003

Members 

Allegheny County Council

119 Courthouse, 436 Grant Street

Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Council Members:

Please find the attached resume of Mr. Kevin Jenkins, whom I am recommending for appointment to the Children, Youth and Families (CYF) Advisory Committee ("Advisory Committee").

As required by the Pennsylvania Code, the Advisory Committee makes recommendations pertaining to the County children and youth social service program and the operation of the County agency.  Mr. Jenkins will fill a vacant position on the Advisory Committee.  His term will end on July 1, 2005.
Mr. Jenkins is the Executive Director for Holy Family Social Services and has over 20 years of human services experience developing and implementing programs for the benefit of underprivileged children.  Mr. Jenkins is responsible for a large residential care facility for children who have been removed from their homes because of neglect and/or abuse.  His experience and knowledge will be an asset to the Advisory Committee.
I appreciate your consideration, and ask you to act on this appointment as quickly as possible.  Mr. Jenkins will make himself available for review before the full Council or the appropriate committee if members of Council wish to speak with him. 

Sincerely,

James C. Roddey

c:   Kevin Jenkins
      Dan Booker, Chair of the ACCE Appointments Advisory Group

      William D. Thompkins, Executive Assistant to the Chief Executive

Enclosure
